
 
 

February 2025 President’s Message 
 

 

February, we have several events to look forward to and some 
decisions need to be made regarding the general meeting 
location and time. First, I want to thank Tom Leroux for making 
his shop available for an annual inspection of vehicles. It is 
always nice to put the car on a lift and inspect the car and do 
some minor repairs with it up in the air. If I am on my back 
under the car trying to do the inspection one of two things 
happens. On a warm day I’ll fall asleep under the car. On a 
cold day my back will be sore from the cold ground. So, thanks again Tom. 

All Saints Church needs to use the meeting place at the church on Thursday nights. They are 
requesting we move our meeting to Monday or Tuesday night, or we need to find another 
location. If you have any input regarding the meeting location or day, please send me an 
email. This will be discussed at the next board meeting. 

FRIDAY February 14 is the tour to Egge. Nothing says Happy Valentines more than a tour of a 
machine shop. So, bring your sweetie along for a romantic tour.  

Sad news to report. Stan Lucas, a long-time Long Beach Model T Club member, and owner of 
Lucas Tire has passed away. I have been told that there will be a memorial for Stan. As soon 
as I get any further information as to when and where I will pass it on.  

Chris Craig is working diligently to put the new roster together. Currently there are about 25 
people that have not paid their dues. If you are one of those people or know one of those 
people, please turn in the dues. 

Finally, club members need to get better about signing up for events so we can properly plan 
for the event. We need this so we can be accurate about food, admission tickets and other 
things. If you think you will attend, please sign up. If you need to cancel, please do so by text 
or email 24 hours in advance. 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted  
 
Tim O’G      
 


